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Return address:  Postbus 79092, 1070 NC Amsterdam Contact: 

 

To the residents in the Europaplein-Oost area 

 

Marlies Hulshof 

Reference: 

20231011 sp/MH/AG 

Date: 

16/10/2023  

Subject: Replacement of gravel on Europaplein-Oost  

 

 

Dear resident, business owner or other interested party, 

 

After the newly laid-out Europaplein-Oost was delivered in December 2022, several other (minor) 

modifications were implemented on and around the square. For example, more greenery was planted and 

additional bicycle racks were placed. The final modification is planned for the end of October, which we would 

like to inform you about in this letter. 

 

Replacement of surface layer of the footpath 

On Europaplein-Oost, the footpath was finished with a surface layer of coarse gravel, a so-called semi-paved 

surface. This top layer of the path will be replaced by a different gravel mixture during the week of 30 October 

to 3 November. This is necessary because it turned out that the type of gravel currently used has an adverse 

impact on the lawnmowers. As people walk on the footpath, small amounts of the gravel spread from the path 

into the edges of the lawn. When the grass is cut, this gravel ends up in the lawnmowers, which were not 

designed to cope with this. This problem can be avoided by using a finer type of gravel. Gravel with a finer 

structure can safely pass through the mower blades. In terms of appearance, the new surface layer will not be 

very different from the current one, it just has a slightly finer structure. 

 

Activities 

The activities will take place between Monday 30 October and Friday 3 November. This means that the square 

will not be accessible to residents during this week. Six parking places will also be suspended during this time, 

because the contractor needs the space to store materials, amongst other things. The affected parking spaces 

are located in front of house numbers 111 to 119. 

The activities will take place between 7:00 am and 7:00 pm, and may at times be audible in the immediate 

vicinity. Otherwise, the activities will not result in any major inconvenience. 

 

Information 

We hope this letter contains all the information you require. Do you have any questions relating to this letter? 

Then you can reach us via www.zuidas.nl/contact or by telephone: 0800-5065. Our Information Centre in the 

WTC building (59 Strawinskylaan) is also open every Monday to Thursday between 10:00 am and 4:00 pm. 

More information about the projects in your area can be found on www.zuidas.nl. Via our website, you can 

register for the Zuidas newsletter and sign up for the monthly guided tours. 

 

Kind regards, 

 

Anneke Gout 

Project Manager Zuidas 

 

https://d.docs.live.net/584ac5a6f901e2f2/Documenten/BELS%2020-Apr-20/www.zuidas.nl

